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2025 Annual Meeting

Rockford Township

Annual Meeting Minutes
March 12, 2024
Call to Order 
Clerk McDougall called the Rockford Township Annual Meeting to order at the Rockford Town Hall at 8:03 p.m. with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.
Election of a Moderator   
Clerk McDougall asked for nominations to elect a moderator for the Annual Meeting.  A nomination was made and seconded for Leonard Bengtson to be the moderator.  Being no further nominations, a unanimous ballot was cast for Leonard Bengtson moderated the annual meeting.
Minutes of 2023 Annual Meeting   
A motion was made and seconded to waive the reading of the March 14, 2023 minutes and approve the minutes as printed.  Motion carried by a majority vote.   
Annual Election results

Seat D
Dale Otten - 49
Blank - 0
Write Ins – 1
Seat E
Troy Beise – 48
Blank - 1
Write Ins – 0
Total Votes Cast – 50
2023 Treasurer Report

Clerk/Treasurer McDougall gave a summary of the town board approved 2023 funds report from January 1, 2023 through December 31, 2023.  
Review of Proposed Levy for 2025:

· Motion made and seconded to approve the 2025 General Fund tax levy for $342,200.00. Motion carried unanimously.
· Motion made and seconded to approve the 2025 Road & Bridge Fund tax levy for $1,365,100.00.  Motion carried unanimously.
· Motion made and seconded to approve the 2025 Fire Fund tax levy for $200,000.00.  Motion carried unanimously. 
At 8:20 p.m. the total approved levy for 2025 is $1,907,300.00.  
Old Business – Moderator reviewed the Supervisor Report with Residents. A resident noted the cement replacement that was previously discussed at last year’s meeting will be replaced at a future time.  

Supervisors Report - A resident discussed the items the Board completed in 2023.  The town hall had new doors installed, block repair and repainting of the building, office window replacement, landscaping replaced around the tree, and flooring throughout the building was replaced.  The town board is working on replacing the bituminous on Deadrick Ave. SE and 30th St. SE along with Eastwood Ave. SE in 2024.  

A resident had concerns of a recurrence of flooding into the building and questioned when the sloping would be completed behind the town hall as previously scheduled by the town board.    Another resident noted the town board is currently scheduling a meeting with the architect for the restroom addition and would complete the sloping at the time of construction.
New Business – A resident discussed a future aggregate committee the town board would have a Supervisor participate in.  There are no set times or dates for the committee to meet as of this time. 

A resident gave an update about a culvert replacement on 10th St. SE and noted the culvert replacement was completed on Deadrick Ave. SE in 2023.     
A resident noted the town board has reopened the brush and compost area for residents and is hopeful it can remain open.  Tree stumps are not allowed.  

Date and time of 2025 Annual Meeting 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the next Annual Meeting be held on Tuesday March 11, 2025.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.  
A motion was made to adjourn the Annual Meeting at 8:26 p.m.

_____________________________________________________________ Date: ___________ 

Moderator (Leonard Bengtson)

_____________________________________________________________ Date: ___________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer) 
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